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AIG PROGRAMS
99 High Street
Boston, MA 02110
Internal Bulletin

FOR INTERNAL USE ONLY – 
DO NOT DISTRIBUTE OUTSIDE OF AIG
TITLE:	Property Rate Adjustment – Interim Position / Post Irma and Harvey

TO:		  Division 66 Staff				Date:   11/7/2017

FROM:	  Property

EFFECTIVE:	  Immediately


The following will summarize an interim rate adjustment that is deemed necessary following Hurricanes Harvey and Irma which significantly impacted our results.   

From a high level loss perspective:

Preliminary Loss Estimates 

· AIG announced that it currently expects to report third quarter 2017 pre-tax catastrophe losses net of reinsurance of $2.9 billion to $3.1 billion ($1.9 billion to $2.0 billion after-tax). 
· This amount includes pre-tax estimated losses of $1.1 billion to $1.2 billion from Hurricane Harvey, $1.0 billion to $1.1 billion from Hurricane Irma. 
· Division 66 gross losses following hurricane’s Harvey and Irma are estimated to be approximately $200 million (vs. total property premium of $350 million).   
· The hurricanes’ impact is not limited to AIG and these events are putting pressure on reinsurance market: http://www.businessinsurance.com/article/20171017/NEWS06/912316581/Natural-disasters-put-pressure-on-reinsurance-pricing
· Multiple reinsurers have announced their Q3 results, which were adversely impacted by the storms: Atlantic Hurricanes Wipe Out Reinsurers’ Profits in Europe 


Programs Position/Next Steps
Given the size of these events, we will see pricing pressure on our corporate reinsurance purchase, creating further pressure on our expenses.  The storms clearly demonstrate, in the aggregate, a need for property rate strengthening, particularly in the coastal states.   


As such, effective immediately, please proceed with increasing the rate targets in place for your programs Property Product lines as follows and in accordance with our filed and approved rating structures:  
· Risks located in coastal states –Texas, Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama, Florida, Georgia, South Carolina and North Carolina: 
· Target 20% increase for Non-Admitted Business in the above mentioned states
· Target 15% increase for Admitted Business in the above mentioned states
· All other states:  Target 5% increase above current objective.

While we write business on a portfolio basis, given the adverse results generated by the recent storms and our desire to continue to provide property product line solutions for our programs in the higher risk states, it is important for us to focus on achieving this rate growth at the Property Product line of business level (excluding any risk where the rates cannot be adjusted).  As such, please build referral requirements anytime the PA underwriter is unable to price the Property product line in alignment with the targets shown above (or when incorporating the above in to current program targets if higher).  

As we are well into our business planning we ask that these discussions to be completed by Tuesday, November 14th.  Any fourth quarter risk that has not yet been quoted should be quoted in accordance with the new strategy and all first quarter risks should be quoted in accordance with the new strategy.   

In addition, please incorporate the above increases in to your 2018 business plans and rate targets for each program for the property line of business.

Any questions on the above information should be directed to Tom Donnelly.  
Thank you.
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